
 

 

 

 

September 18, 2024 

Notice of Rescission of Permission to Occupy Crown Land 

The Ministry of Water, Land and Resource Stewardship (the “Ministry”) is responsible for the 

management of most Crown land in British Columbia, under the authority of the Land Act 

RSBC 1996 Ch. 245.  

Access to Crown land may be through the issuance of tenures under the Land Act, or through 

a permission granted by the Ministry to members of the public under the Land Act 

Permissions Policy (the “Policy”). The Permission to use Crown land is a bare licence which 

may be limited or rescinded to a greater or lesser extent, from place to place and from time to 

time.  

As further assessment(s) and monitoring along the Chilcotin River corridor is required, the 

Ministry is rescinding permission for all transitory activities, as defined in policy, on Crown 

land. For clarity, this closure does not apply to ongoing Investigative Assessments.  

Access to the area, as outlined in red on the attached map, is hereby rescinded effective 

September 18, 2024 to January 31, 2025 

Use and occupation of Crown land without lawful authority is contrary to the Land Act and is 

considered trespass. Persons found using or occupying the Close area for the purpose stated 

above may face administrative remedies or trespass charges under Section 59 and 60 of the 

Land Act.  
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